

HOLY TRINITY PARISH № 227 SEA ST QUINCY, MA 02169

t: 617.479.9200 ★ e: holytrinityquincyma@gmail.com ★ w: holytrinityquincy.com

PARISH STAFF

Rev. Martin Dzengeleski	pastor
O .	Fr.MartinHolyTrinityParish@gmail.com
Rev. Mr. Bashan Goppee	deacon
**	bgoppee@gmail.com
Rev. Mr. William Maloney	deacon
	malawoff@msn.com
Eileen Timcoe	Bridge and the state of
	etimcoe@yahoo.com
Flynn Fernandes, S.T.D	director of faith formation
	htpreled@gmail.com

MINISTRIES

Mrs. Barbara Logan & Mrs. Margie Lawlessparish nursing		
Mrs. Betty Bythrow	sacristan MBS	
Mrs. Nancy Cronin	sacristan OLGC	
Mrs. Eileen Timcoe	director adult choir MBS 8:30	
Mr. John Flavin	director adult choir OLGC 10:30	
Ms. Virginia Connolly		
Mr. Bill Berberan	Holy Name Society	
Mrs. Andrea Sault	Our Lady's Sodality	

OUR WEEKLY GIVING REPORT

Collection	Jan 13—14
Offertory	\$2,815
Mail	\$1,325
e-Giving	\$ 942





Thank you to all who have sent in donations to keep us going at this difficult time! God bless you all!. My prayers are for you, especially those who are struggling during these challenging times.

Fr. Martin617-479-9200 ext. 304

ONLINE GIVING IS AVAILABLE! Sign up at https://holytrinityquincy.com/egiving

Thut?

Wednesdays 7:00—8:00 PM OLGC HOLY HOUR WITH ADORATION.

CONFESSIONS

Saturdays 3:00—4:00 PM MBS

DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET

AND ROSARY

Monday—Friday 8:00 AM OLGC



HOLY HOUR WITH ADORATION AND RECITATION OF THE ROSARY Wednesdays 7:00 PM OLGC

SPECIAL COLLECTION—January 27/28

Next week's second collection supports the Church in Latin America (CLA). The CLA provides support for pastoral projects in financially poorer dioceses in Latin America and the Caribbean, funds catechetical and lay leadership programs, youth ministry, evangelization programs, and formation programs for religious, priests, and deacons. CLA makes it possible for the faithful to help each other. Visit www.usccb.org/catholicgiving/opportunities-for-giving/latinamerica/index.cfm for more info.

Weekday Schedule

Each week on Tuesday afternoon at 3:00 p.m. we gather in Our Lady of Good Counsel lower church in fellowship to pray together and learn more about our faith. Under the guidance of Saint Maximilian Kolbo a Cotholic priest, martin, and founder of The



Kolbe, a Catholic priest, martyr, and founder of The Militia of the Immaculata, we pray together with our Blessed Mother for the conversion of sinners and for peace in our troubled world. Together we can save souls and bring about the Reign of Christ in many hearts. The world needs our prayers! All are welcome to join us. To learn more about The Militia of the Immaculata and/or become a member visit: https://militiaoftheimmaculata.com/.







Most Blessed Sacrament 1015 Sea Street

Holy Hour (Divine Mercy, Adoration, Rosary)	OLGC Mon-Fri 9:00 AMOLGC Mon-Fri 8:00 AMOLGC Wed 7:00 PM
Weekend Schedule	
, 0	
Confessions	MBS Sat 3:00—4:00 PM OLGC Wed 7:00—8:00 PM

We are a welcoming parish seeking to bring the Gospel of Jesus Christ to all who enter our doors.

MENTAL HEALTH MATTERS A Workshop to Empower Parents

On Wednesday, January 24 at 7 PM join Dr. Mookie Manalili, a Catholic psychologist from Boston College; retired psychologist and pastor, Father Jim Ronan, and mental health clinician, author, and parent Suzanne Muldoon for a Zoom panel discussion on how parents can best support and care for their children and themselves in the midst of mental health concerns. The panelists will address diagnoses, recommendations, and how faith impacts healing. The complimentary workshop is sponsored by Family Life. For questions, call Emily Elliott at 617-746-5756. To register: https://bit.ly/MHMtoParents

CHRISTMAS CALENDAR WINNERS

Jan 1	Karen Kenney	
Jan 2	Nora Trahan	
Jan 3	Donna Berry	
Ían 4	Kevin Nauven	

Jan 4 Kevin Nguyen Jerry McAdams Jan 5

Ann Kelley Jan 6

Bob & Alice McDonough Ian 7

Ian 8 Cindy Nguyen



Ian 9 Ieanne Silva Jan 10 Kevin O'Connor

Jan 11 Ruth McConville

Jan 12 Rose Pope

Jan 13 Bill & Margaret

Jan 14 Louise Barron

Jan 15 Cynthia Lewis



Amazing things are happening at Quincy Catholic Academy and we want to share the good news with you! QCA serves students from Preschool (3 years. old) through Grade 8. At every stage in the child's development, QCA provides a top-quality, wellrounded, engaging education in a faith-based, family

-centered environment. If you are seeking an exceptional educational experience, we invite you to "DISCOVER the JOY at QCA"!

Quincy Catholic Academy will be opening its doors for visitors interested in learning more about our school. Please join us at our upcoming OPEN HOUSE on Thursday, January 25, 2025 at 6:00-7:30 pm. The event will begin with an Information Gathering in the gym, followed by a tour of the school and a chance to meet our dedicated teachers and amazing students in action. Additional Shadow Days and tours will be available in the future. Check out our new website at www.quincycatholicacademy.org or contact the school office for more information at 617-328-3830. Come ... and Discover the JOY at QCA!

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time January 21

Today's gospel gives us another version of the call of the disciples. Again, it starts with an invitation. Jesus invites the disciples to "come after him" that is, to come to friendship with him and imitate him. They did just that and therefore were able

bring others to Jesus did with ciples, he does are willing to friendship with challenge before take the next our friendship



Christ. What those first disfor us, if we come to him. Now, the us is - will we step, to share with Christ

with others. It's time to put aside our lack of confidence and to hear what Jesus says to us today, "come after me and I will make you fishers of men [and women]" How will you respond? What action will you take?



ENROLLING ALL GRADES (Age 3 to Grade 8) FOR THE 2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR

Join us for these upcoming events to learn more:

> Jan. 15, 2024 @ 7PM Virtual Information Session

Jan. 28, 2024 @ 10:30AM - 12PM Open House

To reserve your place, please scan the QR code or contact Renalyn Te at renalyn.te@stagathaparish.org.



PLENARY INDULGENCE FOR THE 800TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE APPROVAL OF THE RULE OF SAINT FRANCIS

In 1223, St. Francis created the first nativity scene in Greccio, Italy, to marvel at the mystery of the Incarnation. On October 4 this year, many Catholics gathered at the Basilica of St. Francis of Assisi to commemorate the 800th anniversary of the approval of the Rule of St. Francis. The Conference of the Franciscan Family, which oversaw the gathering, announced that they were asking Pope Francis to grant an indulgence for any Catholic who prayed in front of a Nativity scene at a Franciscan church. The Pope accepted the request.

This Christmas season, Catholics can receive a plenary indulgence by praying in front of a nativity scene located in a Franciscan church. The indulgence will be available from December 8, 2023, the Feast of the Immaculate Conception, through February 2, 2024, the Feast of the Presentation of our Lord Jesus Christ in the Temple. Those wishing to receive the indulgence must pray in front of a nativity scene at a Franciscan church.

A plenary indulgence is a grace granted by the Catholic Church that removes the temporal punishment due to sin. To receive this indulgence, one must have a detachment from all sin, including venial; receive the Holy Eucharist and the sacrament of Confession within 20 days of praying in front of a nativity scene in a Franciscan church. In addition, those attempting to receive the indulgence must pray for the intentions of the Holy Father.

A CELEBRATION OF CONVALIDATION

Married couples desiring holy matrimony in the Catholic Church are invited to convalidate their marriage on World Marriage Sunday, February 11, 2024 at the Cathedral of the Holy Cross at 3:00 PM with Bishop Mark O'Connell as the celebrant. Convalidation is an opportunity for couples married outside of the Church to enter into a marriage covenant in the Catholic tradition. For more information, email Emily Elliott@rcab.org or visit https://bit.ly/Convalidation



The Holy Name Society will next meet on *February 18* in St. Thomas Aquinas Hall following the 8:30 AM Mass.



Saturday, January 20

MBS 4:30 p.m. Carol Kimball, Helen Montoya

Sunday, January 21

MBS 8:30 a.m. George McMahon, Margarita Cortez, Buddy and Regiann Wall OLGC 10:30 a.m. Ginny Silva

Monday, January 22

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Rev. Msgr. Charles J. Bourque

Wednesday, January 24

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Reginal J. Wilkerson

Saturday, January 27

MBS 4:30 p.m. Eileen T. Trahan

Sunday, January 28

MBS 10:30 a.m. Hildegarde Ann "Hildy" Gillis

Tuesday, January 30

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Rev. Mario J. Orrigo II

Saturday, February 3

MBS 4:30 p.m. Phyllis E. Baylis

Wednesday, February 7

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Rev. Gregory J. Mercurio

Saturday, February 10

OLGC 6:00 p.m. Eileen Menz—3rd Anniversary

Wednesday, February 14

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Joan Jacobs—10th Anniversary

Thursday, February 15

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Rev. Patrick J. McLaughlin

Friday, February 16

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Jim DiPietro

Monday, February 19

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Rev. Edward C. McDonagh

Tuesday, February 20

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Marian Maciag—93rd Birthday

Wednesday, February 21

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Daniel Dzengeleski, Marian Maciag hip surgery

Friday, February 23

OLGC 9:00 a.m. Martin Trahan



THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED

Please remember in your prayers those who were buried from our parish recently and all deceased members of our parish community.



LIVE STREAM OF DAILY AND WEEKEND MASSES

All Masses are streamed live at

www.facebook.com/holytrinityquincy/videos/

Visit our website https://holytrinityquincy.com/ for many resources. If you are homebound or sick and in need of a priest or in need of help, call Fr. Martin at 617-479-9200 ext. 304.



Next Class-Sunday, January 21

Grade 2 Sacrament of Reconciliation will be at 11:00 AM on Saturday, March 2 in Most Blessed Sacrament Church.

Grades 9 and 10 Mandatory Confirmation Retreat will be on Sunday, March 10 from 11:30 AM to 5:00 PM in Our Lady of Good Counsel Hall.



Know an adult who is interested in becoming Catholic or getting confirmed? Adult faith formation classes will run from late February

to April 2024 with Adult Confirmation scheduled in the spring. Interested adults may call the rectory at (617) 479- 9200 or email htpreled@gmail.com.



Aftar Server Ministry

Children of Holy Trinity Parish who have received First Eucharist are invited to altar serve at parish Masses. Children receive altar server training and can begin serving alongside oth-

er servers at any of the weekend Masses (MBS 4:30 PM Saturday, 8:30 AM Sunday; OLGC 6:00 PM Saturday, 10:30 AM Sunday) one or two times a month based upon the child's availability. Altar servers are also invited to serve during special celebrations like First Communion, Confirmation, Christmas and Easter.

We believe that being an altar server brings children closer to God, fosters a better understanding of Mass and is an important role to play in our Catholic faith. Parents of children interested in serving should call the rectory at (617) 479-9200 or email <a href="https://html.ncbi.nlm.ncb

PROTECTING GOD'S CHILDREN LIVE TRAINING AVAILABLE FOR ADULTS

The Office of Child Advocacy of the Archdiocese of Boston is providing 'live' weekly PGC training via Zoom through Virtus.org throughout the summer. **Anyone who serves in ministry or as church volunteer MUST complete this one-time training.** If you have not already completed this training, or are considering serving our parish in any capacity, this is an opportunity to complete this training online.

To sign up, go to **Virtus.org**. Click the 'Live Training' tab, and then select 'Pre-register for an upcoming live training session' and you will find the schedule for adults to complete the PGC requirement. You will also see that other live sessions are being offered throughout the diocese and may choose to attend one in a parish close to home.